

ClearPath Statement Regarding the Passing of USNIC Founder, President & CEO David Blee

WASHINGTON, DC – Thursday, January 2, 2020 – ClearPath Executive Director, Rich Powell made the following statement regarding the passing of United States Nuclear Industry Council Founder, President & CEO David Blee.

"As one of the greatest champions for the U.S. nuclear energy industry, David will be sorely missed. Whether on Capitol Hill or abroad, there was rarely an event that didn't feature David advocating for clean energy and showcasing the American nuclear industry's role addressing global emissions reduction. He was a good friend and advisor to many of us at ClearPath. And to quote David — it's not game over, but game on in the clean energy race with China," said Powell.

Watch David Blee at a ClearPath event in 2017 entitled "Is China winning the clean energy race?"

For more information on David Blee's passing visit www.usnic.org. A Memorial Mass will be held at the Holy Trinity Catholic Church 3513 N St., NW, Washington, DC, in Georgetown, on Monday, January 13, at 10:30 am.

ABOUT CLEARPATH

ClearPath (501(c)(3)) was established by businessman Jay Faison in 2014. ClearPath's vision is that America leads in affordably powering the world with reliable clean energy. ClearPath's mission is to develop and advance conservative policies that accelerate clean energy innovation. To advance that mission, ClearPath develops cutting-edge policy and collaborates with academics and industry. Learn more at clearpath.org. Follow us on Twitter: @JayFaison1, @powellrich, @ClearPathAction